
 
GUEST COMMENTARY 

NAG fighting to stop landfill 
By Annie Drake, Tami Vetter & Lianne Iroz 

Nevadans Against Garbage (NAG) is a non-partisan, single-issue organization of 
concerned citizens who have come together to STOP the proposed landfill on Jungo 
Road. The group formed in July after learning of plans by a company to transport 
garbage to a site in Desert Valley, 28 miles from Winnemucca. We serve as a strong, 
proactive voice against depositing out-of-state garbage in the beautiful desert of 
northern Nevada. We are very passionate about our feelings on this issue. It is our 
strong belief that the same legacies of clean air, water and land that we inherited 
should be passed on to future generations. 

When our group first formed, the primary focus was to research the facts 
regarding the Jungo Disposal Site and distribute that information to the community. 
We are committed to providing information that is factual and accurate. As more 
information was collected, we realized that we needed an efficient way to make the 
data available to the general public. And so began our Web site, 

www.nevadansagain-stgarbage.com

  

After the Web site was up and running, it became apparent that we needed a way to 
advertise our group, its purpose and the Web site. Yard signs, posters, banners, 
stickers and the infamous "trash trailer" were produced. We are very grateful for all 
the people who helped put the materials together; it was a huge undertaking. We are 
also grateful to those who display our materials and are advertising the issue in 
their yards, homes, vehicles and businesses. Others have also developed materials 
advertising opposition to the landfill, and we welcome the support. Yard signs and 
other materials are still available. 

The facts regarding the proposed landfill are many. What initially caught our 
attention was the massive scope of the project: up to 4,000 tons of municipal solid 
waste (MSW) per day, transported by rail from nine Bay Area counties five days per 
week, with a proposed lifetime of 95 years. (By the way, if the project goes forward 
as currently approved by NDEP, and actually brings in 20,000 tons of MSW per week, the 
current location will not support a 95-year life.) 

Believing that information would ignite concern and involvement, NAG held meetings 
to inform people about the project. We have decided to try a schedule of monthly 
public meetings to provide information related to the landfill as well as updates on 
NAG activities. At this time, we are planning to meet in the conference room at the 
Winnemucca Inn on the third Wednesday of each month at 7 p.m. Please come if you are 
interested in learning more about the proposed landfill and our efforts to stop it. 

Opposition to the Jungo Disposal Site is the basis of NAG's existence. The 
citizen's petition that was developed at the beginning of our endeavor keeps gaining 
more signatures, currently topping 3,700. Conversations with people in the community 
demonstrate overwhelming opposition to the landfill. Solid evidence regarding the 
level of opposition has been confirmed by the results of a survey conducted with a 
random sample of registered Humboldt County voters. (78 percent of surveys returned 

http://www.nevadansagain-stgarbage.com


were opposed to the landfill, along with 14 percent in favor and 10 percent 
undecided; n=127.) As the only organized group in opposition to the proposed 
landfill, NAG now feels a responsibility to the citizens of Humboldt County regarding 
consideration of a referendum to bolck the large-scale disposal of out-of-state- 
waste. 

IT IS NOT A DONE DEAL!!! Final approval and permitting is far from complete for the 
Jungo Disposal Site. This is a huge and important issue with life-long effects. We 
are insisting that all entities involved carefully perform complete and in-depth 
analysis before allowing this mega-landfill to proceed. 

As well as the time and efforts so many individuals and businesses have devoted to 
this effort, all the projects NAG is involved with require funding. Donations are 
graciously accepted currently at businesses in town, through our Web site or through 
the mail. 

Annie Drake, Tami Vetter and Lianne Iroz are co-founders of Nevadans Against Garbage  
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